
Wragg Castle Lane Junction on A4173
Traffic at this section of the A4173 travels at speed creating hazards for traffic turning into and out of Wragg Castle 
Lane due to limited visibility with the additional hazard of a double bend in the road.  Three to four vehicles per year 

have left the road crashing into the field on the Stroud side of the bend and resulting in the need to call out the 
Emergency Services.



Footpath from Rudge Hill opposite Edgemoor Inn 
leading down to the Cotswold Way

This footpath is utilised by walkers on a regular 
basis to join the Cotswold Way in Jenkins Lane 
or stopping off at the Edgemoor Inn prior to 
joining the Cotswold Way walk.  As you can 
see above, vehicles travelling towards 
Gloucester on the A4173 are obscured from 
walkers vision.



Kingsmill Junction on A46 near Painswick
This junction is close to the 50mph speed limit from exiting Painswick’s 30mph speed limit.  This junction is 

regularly used by Painswick residents to join the A46 and as shown below visibility is close to zero.



Wragg Castle Lane & Pincot Lane exiting on A46

Visibility totally obscured when turning 
left from Pincot Lane

Visibility totally obscured when turning 
right from Pincot Lane

View of bend towards Painswick View of bend towards Stroud – risk of being 
shunted by vehicles when turning into Wragg 
Castle Lane.


